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History of the North Stonington Ambulance Association, Inc.

On August 4, 1970, a very determined young
man’s dream was coming into being when about thirty
people attended a meeting at 46 Babcock Road. This
meeting was called to see if there was enough interest
in the town to start its own ambulance association.
The following year, young Edward McGowan, Jr.’s wish
was fulfilled, on the 18" day of September 1970, as
founder of the North Stonington Ambulance
Association, when the State of Connecticut issued the
Incorporation Certificate to this organization. Those
persons who attended the first meeting became the
nucleus of the ambulance association and later served
as the officers, dispatchers, and teams that started the
operation of ambulance services for the town of North
Stonington. Joseph Guthrie was the organization’s first
President and Jack Carner the first commander; the
first dispatchers (days) were out of the homes of the
Bannings that was then a store/gas station located on
Route 2 between Mains Crossing and Cossaduck Hill
Road, and (nights) at the Carner home in Cedar Ridge.
When an emergency occurred the emergency
telephone number (535-1071) was called, the
dispatcher then called each crew member by phone.
Communications between ambulance and dispatcher
was then maintained by radio.

The first ambulance was a 1963 blue
Cadillac, affectionately known as the “Blue Beetle”, and
provided service for the first three years. From
September 1970 until October 1970, the ambulance
was housed at what was then the Phillips 66 gas station
located at the corner of Route 2 and Route 627. The
next location was the then empty building of the
Westerly Tool and Die Company. In November 1972,
they moved into the North Stonington Fire Station,
until August 1973.  With the aid of generous
contributions and hours of time donated by the people
of North Stonington, a building was erected on the one-
half acre of land donated by Lester and Meribeth
Ranney. On August 5, 1973, the building on Main’s
Crossing Road was dedicated and since then has
provided a permanent base for the North Stonington
Ambulance Association.

In August 1973, a 1967 Cadillac was
purchased, replacing the original 1963 ambulance.
During May of 1975 an additional1969 Cadillac was

purchased, upgrading the service, making it a two-
ambulance service.

A new generation of ambulance was adopted
during December of 1977, when a 1977 Dodge Van
ambulance was purchased, replacing the 1969 Cadillac.

Up to this time, a subscription system was
used to provide funding to operate the service. Then,
in 1978, the town agreed to subsidize the ambulance
association to cover the operating expenses and
purchases of major new equipment for the
organization.

During 1978, six portable medical kits were
purchased, and a first responder system was
implemented to provide a quicker method of rendering
medical aid to the patient.

In June 1979, two 4-channel radios replaced
the existing radios in the ambulances, and a new base
station radio was purchased, providing a
communications link with some surrounding towns, as
well as Westerly Hospital. Also during this time, six
mobile radios were purchased for the first responders,
providing a communications link between the
ambulances and the dispatchers, further reducing the
response time to the scene of an emergency. It was
also during this period that a “Med” radio
communications system was offered by the State of
Connecticut OEMS that links ambulances directly to
hospitals and other emergency services. This system
was also purchased and installed into the emergency
vehicles, supplementing the existing communications
already installed.

In July 1980, a Ford Van ambulance was
purchased by the town, replacing the last of the
Cadillac ambulances operated by the association.

The summer of that year, major work was
accomplished when drainage, telephone, and electrical
services were put underground and wooden guardrails
were also installed on the parking and driveway
perimeters.

In December 1981, two civil defense radios
were installed, one in each emergency vehicle, which
provided communications between the Constables, Fire
Department, and town trucks on one channel, and the
Civil Defense Units on the second channel.

This year was when an arrangement between
Stonington, Mystic River, and North Stonington






